
Objector  Response 

Thanks for bringing me up to speed on the application from the Sunset 

Society. I’m afraid I find their letter far too slick to be reliable and, if 

possible, I will be attending the meeting on Oct 3rd.  

 

Regarding the sunset society’s response, I would like to state that I do not 

wish to withdraw my objection. It has come to my attention that the 

advertisements previously posted on social media have been removed 

since sunset society were made aware I knew of them, subsequently, I am 

now unable to have any trust. Although this shows they knew they were in 

the wrong i am not satisfied with the insinuation this as a more upmarket 

'cheese and wine' venue when it is obvious to anyone it has been 

functioning as a mini nightclub. I have read on the news that this is a 

collaboration between the owners of pura vida coffee shop and timepiece 

which are in the nightclub industry! There are already many locations in 

which such activities take place and we do not need another especially in a 

residential area where there are families with small children. 

 i am unable to attend the 

hearing on the 3rd October however would like to be kept updated on the 

outcome. 

  
To confirm I have spoken with  and  today  

It was a really positive conversation, and I feel very satisfied that they 
have good processes in place in terms of managing events and 
attendee numbers. 

I am also highly supportive of their approach which is very much 
around wellbeing. They seem to have a good balance between open 
events and private events – those events that are aimed at students are 
for specific societies that have a focus on wellbeing or creativity and 
are not focussed on drinking.  

I have no issues at all with any potential footfall from the football – this 
would be same for any business; I don’t particularly think that 
hundreds of football fans would be turning up to drink the premises 
and I don’t believe this is a concern at all. 

 

I will of course speak with residents who have concerns and I am 
hoping that moving forward we can encourage residents to meet with 
Howard and Ben and maybe come along to some events and create a 
great community space that can be enjoyed by everyone. 

 

I would therefore be very happy to withdraw my objection and also ask 
that we acknowledge that both  and have been very 



understanding and willing to discuss issues, they understand the 
concerns and that the article in the press could well have inflamed 
concerns, they have been very proactive and helpful and keen to 
engage. 

 I am more than happy to support their application to extend their 
licence 

Please do let me know if you need anything further from me 

  

 


